

Our Mission . . . Educate All Students To Their Full Potential Lorraine Romasco, Chair Kathy Codianne, Vice Chair

December 18, 2017

Dear Nashoba Regional School District Parents,

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that Superintendent Clenchy will hold a community informational session on the recently adopted realignment for Nashoba's Integrated Preschool program for FY19. The informational session will be held on Wednesday, December 20th 6:00 – 7:00 PM in the auditorium at the Mary Rowlandson School, Lancaster, in lieu of that evening's scheduled School Committee meeting. The session allows the administration to clarify details of the integrated program which was presented and adopted at the November 29th School Committee meeting. All topics previously indicated on the December 20th School Committee agenda, including "Kindergarten Program Update" will be moved to the January 3, 2018 School Committee agenda.

The Superintendent's role is to make programmatic recommendations to the School Committee for deliberation and adoption. Then, the Superintendent and her administrative team oversee the communication and rollout of all educational programs across the District. It is our hope that Superintendent Clenchy's informational session resolves remaining parent questions about the Integrated Preschool realignment including the thought process behind the recommendation.

The School Committee is continuously working toward its goal to engage the community in our work. The administration also has a goal to improve its district communication timing, clarity and consistency of messages across the District. We will support the administration in its efforts to achieve this goal.

I encourage all who are interested to attend the community informational session with Superintendent Clenchy on Wednesday, December 20th 6:00 – 7:00 PM in the auditorium at the Mary Rowlandson School, Lancaster.

Thank you, Lorraine Romasco Chair, Nashoba Regional School District